
  CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO 

 POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 HEADQUARTERS 
 1245 3RD Street 
 San Francisco, California  94158 

  LONDON N. BREED WILLIAM SCOTT 
         MAYOR  CHIEF OF POLICE 

 
September 8, 2020 
 
Via email 101873-82886409@requests.muckrock.com 
 
Anonymous User 
 

RE:  Public Records Request, dated September 6, 2020 
Reference # P013417-090620 

  
Dear Anonymous User: 
 
The San Francisco Police Department (SFPD) received your Public Records Act request, dated September 
06, 2020, on September 08, 2020. 
 
You requested, "SFPD and Lt. Cox, On Sept. 2, 2020, in SOTF 19112 Anonymous v. Scott, et al., SOTF 
found a violation by SFPD of, inter alia, SFAC 67.26 for not providing future/prospective calendars for 
Chief Scott at all (instead of with minimal redactions) and SFAC 67.27 for citing Prop G for withholding 
non-Prop G calendars. Lt. Cox also appeared to state that SFPD had changed its own position re: 
disclosure policies of calendars to properly disclose future and non-Prop G calendars, notwithstanding 
the position of the City Attorney's office. Therefore, this is an immediate disclosure request for all 
calendars/schedule records (with all meeting details in Outlook or anywhere else, including all 
attachments and metadata) for Chief William Scott (both Prop G and non-Prop G) for (a) Oct 1 through 
Oct 14, 2020 as the schedule exists at this time and (b) Aug 24-Sep 1, 2020 (all dates inclusive). Pursuant 
to SFAC 67.21(l) and SOTF 19047, please provide the records in PDF format *without* printing and 
scanning.  Also, you mentioned that you had created a specific email address for records requests - could 
you please indicate what that email is? I am aware of sfpdlegal@sfgov.org and 
sfpdmediarelations@sfgov.org . (There are various, independent, anonymous requesters who use 
MuckRock - so I cannot control what the other users do, but I am happy to request MuckRock use a 
different email address for SFPD if it will work better.)” 
 
The immediate disclosure process is for requests that are “simple, routine or otherwise readily 
answerable.” Please see San Francisco Administrative Code section 67.25(a). Your request is not simple 
or routine. The maximum deadline for responding to a request applies. The Department is looking into 
your request and will provide you with a response within 10 calendar days but no later than by September 
18, 2020. Please refer to California Government Code Section 6253(c). 
 
Also per your request, please use the email address SFPDPRA@sfgov.org for requests if you are not 
using the GovQA portal. 
 
Thank you for your courtesy in this regard.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Lieutenant R. Andrew Cox #287 
Risk Management - Legal Division 


